From: Idris Francis [mailto:idris.francis@btinternet.com]

Sent: Monday, May 28, 2012 01:58 PM

Subject: Safer Roads Humber False Claims - East Riding Council's refusal and my reply

Dear Councillor,

The two attached letters update the position relating to Safer Roads Humber's false claims of speed camera benefit. I hope that sooner rather than later someone involved in these matters will act to prevent this fraudulent conduct.

Sincerely

**Idris Francis** 

At 14:18 28/05/2012, "Wareing Gary (Councillor)" < Councillor. Wareing@hullcc.gov.uk> wrote:

The roads would clearly be safer without you on them.

Please remove me from your email list

Dear Councillor Wareing,

Your reply is both preposterous and insulting. For the record I have driven over 1m miles since 1957, many of them in the far more dangerous cars and on the far more dangerous roads of those days, without hurting anyone.

May I remind you that as a public servant you too have a statutory duty of care to those affected by your actions or failure to act, and that includes ensuring the withdrawal of blatantly false claims of benefit achieved by public bodies with which you are involved.

I will indeed remove your email address from my list, but will add it to the list I am submitting to Humberside Police.

Incidentally, if you can see any flaw in my analysis of the data, claims or legal position, please feel free to tell me.

Yours very sincerely

**Idris Francis**